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Dear parents and carers,

Happy New Year! We hope you had an enjoyable Christmas break. We would like to share our plans for the Spring with you.
English:  We will be working on suspense writing, focusing upon the book ‘I Survived the Japanese Tsunami’ by Lauren Tarshis, to link in with our topic about Volcanoes and Earthquakes. We will also learn how to write Haiku and Tanka poems about volcanoes. 
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Maths: We will continue to work on fractions, focusing on comparing and ordering fractions, as well as adding and subtracting fractions. After half term, we will move on to converting measures, area and perimeter, square and cube numbers, volume, percentages, reflection and translation.
Topic (History and Geography): We have started our new topic about Volcanoes and Earthquakes. We will learn about how volcanoes and earthquakes are caused. The children will study flood-proof shelters by designing and testing their own.  We will also be learning about Japan and developing their map skills using lines of longitude and latitude.
Art: We will be using watercolours to paint scenes of Mount Fuji in the style of Hokusai. 
DT:  Our topic this term will be structures.  This will include bridges and flood-proof shelters.  
R.E: Our focus will on the beliefs and practices; prayer, worship and reflection and identity and belonging within Christianity and Judaism. We will also share our own beliefs, ideas and values. We will make Jewish Mezuzahs.   
P.E: Our PE lessons will be weekly on Monday and Wednesdays. This term we will be focussing on Dance, Basketball, Gymnastics and Quidditch.  Please ensure that your child has a full PE kit in school at all times as these times may change.  PE kits should include green shorts, a white t-shirt and trainers.  Black or navy jogging bottoms may be worn for outdoor sessions, however, one session a week will be in the hall and shorts are required for this. 
PHSE: Our PSHE units for this term are ‘Dreams and Goals’ and ‘Healthy Me’.
Music: Our music curriculum this term focuses musical structure, listening and composing focusing on the interrelated dimensions of music (e.g. pulse, rhythm, dynamics, texture).  We will also be continuing our weekly Ukulele lessons with Mrs Clark.
Computing: The children be developing their programming and coding skills, using Crumble Kits in Spring 1, followed by using and compiling databases in Spring 2.
For an overview of Topics and Curriculum areas taught this year, as well as more detailed information about each of these, please visit the school website:
https://www.stcatherines.herts.sch.uk/curriculum/
Uniform

Please be aware that children need to wear full uniform, which includes a tie (available from the school office). Long hair needs to be tied back with a hair tie/ small bow at all times and only a single pair of small ear studs are permitted. Make-up and nail varnish are not permitted. 
Reading
Children are expected to read at home daily, whether independently or with an adult. Thank you for your ongoing support in noting in your child’s reading record that they have read.
Home learning:
We will continue to set Home Learning on Seesaw every Friday. It is due back in on Thursdays. We always have paper copies available if children prefer but we ask that you post a photo of the work onto Seesaw once completed.

Mobile Phones

If your child walks home alone and requires a mobile phone, please complete a permission letter and return it to their class teacher. 

As always, please feel free to contact us if you have any questions or concerns.  
Mrs Levy-Degueldre, Mr Carless and Mr Scott  
Year 5 Team
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